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Torbay Council Devon and Cornwall Constabulary
C/O Torquay Town Hall Force Headquarters
Castle Circus EXETER
TORQUAY EX2 7HQ
TQ1 3DR

Telephone: 01803 218900

19 December 2016

Dear Sir/Madam
Revolution, Winter Gardens, Fleet Walk, Torquay, Devon, TQ2 5DZ

| refer to the above premises and an application for the Grant of a Premises Licence,
submitted by Kuit Steinart Levy LLP on behalf of the applicant, Revolution Bars Limited.

In relation to this application | can advise you that my Police Licensing Officer, Mrs Julie
Smart, and Sgt Mike Norsworthy (Licensing Sergeant for Devon) met with Mr Godfrey
Russell, Director of Property, for Revolution Bars Group plc, together with Mr Anthony
Lyons, Legal Representative, on 19 October 2016 to discuss their proposed
application.

Despite this premises being within your Cumulative Impact Area, | am pleased to
advise you that as a result of those discussions, and enquiries carried out by
Mrs Smart, the police are satisfied that the granting of this application will not impact on
the licensing objectives, providing the below additional condition is imposed on the
licence:

“All drinks must be served in toughened, strengthened, polycarbonate or plastic
glasses after midnight. On any occasion that the premises remain open for the
sale of alcohol after midnight, no alcohol shall be served in glass bottles from
which it is intended or likely that a person shall drink after midnight.”

For your information, Torbay Council introduced a bottle ban within Torbay in 1993 as
part of the Public Entertainment Licence conditions. Since the introduction of the
Licensing Act 2003 the police have sought this condition on every licence that
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Licensing Committee has imposed this condition whenever it has been sought.

As you will see from the attached email, Mrs Smart has corresponded with Mr Lyons
who has confirmed that his client agrees to the imposition of this condition. Therefore,
in accordance with Section 9.2 of the Revised Guidance issued under Section 182 of
the Licensing Act 2003 (March 2015) the police do not consider that a hearing is
necessary in relation to this application.

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact my Licensing
Officer, Mrs Julie Smart, on 01803 218900.

Yours faithfully
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Superintendent M Lawler
Head of Prevention Directorate



SMART Julie 50403

From: Samantha Lawson <Samanthalawson@kuits.com> on behalf of Anthony Lyons
<anthonylyons@Kkuits.com>

Senf: 16 December 2016 12:33

To: SMART Julie 560403

Subject: RE: REVOLUTION TORQUAY

Hi Julie,

Thank you for your email below.

Having now taken our clients instructions, | confirm that he will agree to the imposition of the condition which
reads:

“All drinks must be served in toughened, strengthened, polycarbonate or plastic glasses after midnight. On any
occasion that the premises remain open for the sale of alcohol after midnight, no alcohol shall be served in glass
bottles from which it is intended or likely that a person shall drink after midnight.”

On the basis of this, it would be helpful if you could confirm to the Licensing Authority that the Police are content
that their representation is agreed and that from your point of view attendance at a hearing is not necessary.

It would be helpful if you could copy in ourselves with that correspondence.
Thank you for your assistance,
Kind regards

Anthony

From: Julie. SMART@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk [mailto:Julie. SMART@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk]
Sent: 08 December 2016 15:42

To: Anthony Lyons; Samantha Lawson

Subject: REVOLUTION TORQUAY

Good afternoon Anthony

Unfortunately | was on annual leave when you forwarded your draft application, but I've now had the chance to
examine your formal application and would advise you that the police request that the following condition is added
to the licence:

All drinks must be served in toughened, strengthened, polycarbonate or plastic glasses after midnight. On any
occasion that the premises remain open for the sale of alcohol after midnight, no alcohol shall be served in glass
bottles from which it is intended or likely that a person shall drink after midnight.

For your information, Torbay Council introduced a bottle ban within Torbay back in 1993 and it applies to all
licensed premises selling alcohol after midnight. In fact | am not aware of any licence within Torbay that authorises
the sale of alcohol after midnight that does not contain this condition.

I would be grateful if you could discuss this matter with your client and let me know your thoughts.

Unfortunately Torbay Council will not agree to amend an application once it has been submitted, so I will have to
make a representation and they will hold a hearing to decide the matter. However, should your client agree to the
inclusion of this condition, | would be grateful if you could email to that effect and | will then forward our agreement
to Torbay Council in the hope that our attendance at the hearing is not necessary.
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I look forward to hearing from you in due course.
Kind regards

Julie Smart

Police Licensing Officer
01803 218900

07921 933974
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Contact Devon & Cornwall Police on 101@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
Textphone 18001 101 for the deaf, hard of hearing or speech impaired
Always call 999 in an emergency
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Devon and Cornwall Police aims to serve the communities of Devon and Cornwall and help inspire greater confidence
in the Police. For more information please visit our website at www.devon-cornwall.police.uk
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This e-mail is intended for the named individual(s) only and may contain information which is protected in law. If you
have received this e-mail in error, you may not read, copy, disseminate or otherwise deal with it. In this case, please
delete the e-mail and contact the sender immediately.

Internet e-mail is not secure. Therefore Devon and Cornwall Police does not accept legal responsibility for the
contents or distribution of this message including file attachments. Any views or opinions presented are solely those
of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Devon and Cornwall Police. All reasonable efforts have been
made to check that any attached software or other material is free of computer viruses, but Devon and

Cornwall Police accepts no responsibility for any damage, howsoever arising, as a result of their transmission to the
recipient's computer or network.
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Anthony Lyons kuit | steinart | levy LLP
partner 3 St Marys Parsonage
licensing Manchester M3 2RD
for and on behalf of kuit | steinart | levy LLP www.kuits.com

Tel: +44 (0)161 832 3434
Dept: +44 (0)161 838 7888
Fax: +44 (0)161 838 8109

-

P

Please note that all meetings are held at our new offices on 7th Floor, Blackfriars House, Parsonage, Manchester, M3 2JA.
Cybercrime and fraud alert. Please be aware that we do not send notifications of changes to our bank details by em:
impersonating law firms and some clients of law firms have been tricked into forwarding monies to them. If you rece
to come from us, providing different bank details to the ones we supplied at the outset of the matter or indicating a
details, please contact our Head of Finance, Janie Clement, immediately on 0161 838 7823 and alert the fee earner
Do not reply to the email or act on any information contained in it. We will not accept responsibility if you transfer i
account.
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